FACULTY ASSEMBLY MINUTES
APRIL 13, 2012

PRESENT:   S. Baricska, S. Buerdsell, J. Britt, C. Cornforth, C. Dale, F. DeCaria,  M. Deichler, M. Goldstein, B. Guy, D. Hans, C. Harbert, K. Herrington, L. Ingram, M. Kahl, A. Kuca, R. Lucki, R. Malek, T. Naples, B. Peterman, J. Reho, C. Riter, C. Rogerson, D. Ryan, S. Rychlicki, P.Sharma, K. Silvestri, M. Stevens, D. Stoffel, C. Stokes, J. Tully, A. Vavra, G. Winland, M. Wycherley.
PRESIDING:  
C. MORRIS

GUESTS:  
Dr. M. Olshinsky, P. Woods, M. Eberhart
Meeting was called to order at 1:05 p.m.:

Dr. Olshinsky addressed the Assembly regarding several issues:

1.  
Approval was received for tuition increase to 94.00 per credit hour.  Still lower than EGCC  at 


$96/$101.

2.
State legislation coming forth related to working with business career and technical schools for 

transition of credits.

3.
Dress Code.  It was explained that without a written procedure, it is impossible to enforce 

improper dress issues; there had been such instances with staff.  Dr. Olshinsky stated that such a 

procedure must be universal and pertain to all employees.  This was written as a procedure 

because a procedure can be modified unlike a policy or rule.
4.  
Security  / Building Access.  This procedure was required to better control public access and use 

of the buildings.  As a procedure, this is also open to modification.  Children were being brought 

into the college and, for example, left in the LRC unattended.  This is a liability issue.  He sees no 

issue with children coming and going with parents stopping in but not for prolonged times. 

5.  
Raises are being finalized for full time faculty as well as a raise for adjunct faculty.

Discussion related to the creation of procedures without faculty input.  Dr. Olshinsky stated the access policy went through safety committee and Council.  Crystal Harbert stated concern that the committee met over the summer when a faculty member was not present.  It was recommended that faculty have more than one representative on committees or have a backup rep.  Dr. Olshinsky stated he saw no problem with this.  Carol Cornforth discussed poor communication and a need for more open communication as well as sufficient time to allow more pre-policy implementation for faculty feedback.  She also asked why procedures are not put out in advance for feedback like a rule or policy. Dr. Olshinsky stated he will discuss improvements with Council.
Regarding the dress code, Kathy Herrington stated that dress code is arbitrary and capricious with various definitions and perceptions of the allowable attire.  As a Division Chair, this leaves one open to grievances.   

Regarding the public access procedure, Kathy stated that access was explained as a pass being required at all times.  Dr. Olshinsky said all visitors do need a pass; this allows the officer to know who belongs in the buildings.  ID cards will eventually become access cards as well.  Carol Cornforth suggested that a pass be required unless the visitor is with a full-time employee.  Charleen stated that students should be required to wear ID; anyone can blend in otherwise.

Delilah asked if the faculty input today would be considered.  Dr. Olshinsky stated he will discuss at the next Council meeting.  Carol stated there is a need for checks and balances to ensure communications get to appropriate committees.  Dr. Olshinsky stated all comments come out of committees as they go in whether from students, faculty or staff.  All comments go to the Rules Committee.  Discussion ensued regarding faculty reps for the Rules Committee.


ACTION:  Carol  Cornforth and Delilah Ryan volunteered to be faculty reps to the 


   Rules Committee.
Following Dr. Olshinsky’s exit, the meeting continued.
NEW BUSINESS
Election of Officers.   It was announced that Pam Sharma will serve as Vice President and Debbie Cresap will serve as Secretary for the 2012-13 academic year.

Tenured Faculty.  A response was received from Peggy Carmichael to questions about the percent of tenured faculty.  WVNCC has 24 out of 65, or 37.5%, tenured faculty.  Series IX limits colleges to have no more than 20% tenured FT faculty.
FERC.   Kathy Herrington explained the many revisions made to the FERC documents.  (See Kathy’s handout distributed prior to meeting).  Changes included the reference to the date, clarification of number of goals and acceptable goals, revisions to the section on teaching effectiveness, adding a category for self-evaluation.  The due date for Merit should be post-evaluation; perhaps having evaluations due February 15 or 20 with Merit due 2 to 3 weeks after.
Pam Woods and Melanie Eberhart discussed the student course evaluations and the need to increase participation.  Melanie can meet with classes to explain and encourage.  Suggestions included taking students to a lab to complete the evaluations.  It is recommended not to give bonus points for completion as this can be seen as buying votes.  Connie Dale asked about using scantron forms; Pam stated there is software that will utilize scantron and incorporate demographics.
Faculty comments related to FERC:

· Carol Cornforth stated there is an administrative push to go paperless.  The workload analysis for evaluations can be run by IR for faculty.  Kathy Herrington will discuss this with IR at the next Division Chair meeting.
· Ralph question the removal of productivity and stated the enrollments should be initial and final only

· Regarding the Faculty Position Description and Responsibilities, a question about participation in activities in #15.  Should this state “during normal contract”.  Perhaps 2 points for activities during contract period and 3 points for those outside of normal contract period.
· Significant changes under Organization and Observation.  See the FERC handout.

· On scoring page, 19 possible points:



 90% Merit for > 16 points (Exceeds)



80-89%  Meets expectations



<80 Needs improvement (below 13 points)

· Student Evaluation data cannot be included due to low participation.  Unfair to faculty evaluations.  Student evaluation data will be “reviewed only” with 1 point.

MOTION (Chris Riter):  Approve FERC documents with today’s corrections.

Seconded Frank DeCaria

Motion passed

COMMITTEE REPORTS
MOTION:  Approve March 2012 minutes (Lucki/Vavra). Motion passed

Rules Committee:  Volunteers Carol Cornforth, Delilah Ryan, Tracy Naples

Retirees were announced and applauded.

Emeritus Committee.  Will need to meet in May

President’s Council will meet on Tuesday, April 17.  Reps Morris, Sharma and Herrington.

Assessment:  No report.

ACF (Goldstein) -  No dollars were budgeted for salaries; the raises we will get will come from tuition increases.  
Textbook Rule discussed.  This was federally mandated.

IT Committee.  Carol Cornforth reported on the Going Green initiative.  Student log-ons will be required for students even in the labs.  The Acceptable Use policy is still being worked on.

Faculty Salary Committee.   Tony Vavra reported the request was for $2500 to base, but getting only $1000 to base and a one-step move.  Raises start at $1500 for full professor and down.

Motion to Adjourn – C. Rogerson 

Seconded: K. Herrington

Meeting was adjourned at 4:02.
Respectfully submitted Deborah Cresap, Faculty Assembly Secretary
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